
September 17, 2002 
 
Honorable Mayor and Members of     Regular Meeting of 
the Hermosa Beach City Council     September 24, 2002 
 

LETTER FROM CALTRANS REGARDING THE TRAFFIC SIGNAL AT 
LONGFELLOW AVENUE AND SEPULVEDA BOULEVARD 

 
Recommendation:  
 
Determine whether or not the City Council wishes to initiate a discussion with the City of 
Manhattan Beach over the possible relocation of the Longfellow Avenue traffic signal to 
Duncan Street. 
 
Background: 
 
Staff forwarded the concerns about the traffic signal at Longfellow Avenue and 
Sepulveda Boulevard to Caltrans.  A copy of the report was forwarded to you earlier and 
is attached.  Caltrans would agree to the relocation of the traffic signal to Duncan.  In 
order to do this, they would require a resolution from both Hermosa Beach and 
Manhattan Beach.  The cost for this work would have to be paid by the local agencies. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Stephen R. Burrell 
City Manager 


